
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 25, 2013 
 

Item 19, Report No. 28, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted, as amended, by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan on June 25, as follows: 
 
By approving the following recommendation in accordance with Communication C9, from the 
Commissioner of Planning, dated June 20, 2013: 
 
1.  That the following street names for the proposed streets in approved Plan of Subdivision 

File 19T-10V004, Phases 18 and 2 (Nashville Developments Inc.) as shown on Attachment 
#2, BE APPROVED, and replace the respective names identified in the Committee of the 
Whole report of June 11, 2013, respecting Item 19: 

STREET  PROPOSED NAME 
Street 'J'   Balilty Street 
Street 'V'   Andreeta Drive 
Street 'W'   Desideriu Drive 
Street 'X'  Rotondo Crescent; and 
 

By receiving Communication C17 from Mr. Leonard Yakobovits, Renaissance Court, Thornhill, 
dated June 15, 2013. 
 
 
 
19 STREET NAME APPROVAL 
 APPROVED PLAN OF SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-10V004 (PHASES 1B & 2) 
 NASHVILLE DEVELOPMENTS INC. 
 WARD 1 – VICINITY OF MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE AND HUNTINGTON ROAD 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Planning, dated June 11, 2013, be approved subject to the following: 
 

1. That an exemption from the street naming policy regarding charity street naming 
be provided to Nashville Developments Inc. to allow them to name four streets that 
were previously donated to charities prior to the policy being implemented;  

 
2) That the current policy be reviewed at a Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 

meeting in the Fall of 2013; 
 
3) That the deputation of Mr. Aaron Hershoff, TACC Developments, Applewood Crescent; 

Vaughan, be received; and 
 
4) That Communication C8 from Ms. Donna Rotondo, dated June 10, 2013, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 

1. THAT the following street names for the proposed streets in approved Plan of 
Subdivision File 19T-10V004, Phases 1B and 2 (Nashville Developments Inc.) as shown 
on Attachment #2, BE APPROVED: 

 
STREET PROPOSED NAME 

 
Street ‘A’ Barons Street (existing) 
Street ‘B’ Mactier Drive (previously approved) 
Street ‘C’ Algoma Drive 
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Street ‘F’ Canard Drive 
Street ‘G’ Bellefond Street 
Street ‘H’  Ghent Drive 
Street ‘I’  Stilton Avenue 
Street ‘J’ Ajax Avenue (from approved Street Name Reserve List) 
Street ‘K’ Boone Crescent (from approved Street Name Reserve List) 
Street ‘L’ Alistair Crescent 
Street ‘M’  Cranbrook Crescent 
Street ‘N’  Kincardine Street 
Street ‘O’  Red Tree Drive 
Street ‘Q’  Bright Land Drive 
Street ‘R’  Nocturne Avenue 
Street ‘S’  Aster Drive 
Street ‘V’  Garrett Drive 
Street ‘W’ Carpaccio Drive (from approved Street Name Reserve List) 
Street ‘X’ Finland Crescent (from approved Street Name Reserve List) 
Street ‘Y’  Mersey Street 
Street ‘LL’  Beaconsfield Drive 
Street ‘MM’  Elderslie Crescent 
Street ‘NN’  Tremblant Crescent 
Street ‘OO’  Alsation Crescent 
Laneway ‘A”  Laneway V62 
Laneway ‘B’  Laneway V63 
Laneway ‘C’  Laneway V64 
Laneway ‘D’  Laneway V65 

 
 Economic Impact 
 
 There are no requirements for new funding associated with this report. 
 
 Communications Plan 
 
 N/A 
 

Background – Analysis and Options 
 

The subject lands shown on Attachment #1 are located north of Major Mackenzie Drive, between 
Huntington Road and the CP Rail line - Mactier Subdivision, City of Vaughan. 
 
The applicant has submitted street names for approval for a number of streets in approved Plan 
of Subdivision File 19T-10V004, Phases 1B and 2 (Nashville Developments Inc.) as shown on 
Attachment #2.  

 
The Region of York Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed names.  The Vaughan Fire and Rescue Services Department and Vaughan 
Development Planning Department have also reviewed the proposed street names, which are 
considered to be satisfactory. 
 
The proposed street names are consistent with the City’s Street Naming Policy that was 
approved by Vaughan Council on June 26, 2012.  A few of the names, as identified in the 
recommendation, are from the City’s Street Name Reserve List, also approved by Vaughan 
Council on June 26, 2012. 
 
None of the submitted street names are the result of charity fundraising auctions/events. 
 

 …/3 



CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 25, 2013 
 

Item 19, CW Report No. 28 – Page 3 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This staff report is consistent with the strategic goals as set forth in Vaughan Vision 
2020/Strategic Plan, particularly ‘Manage Growth and Economic Well-Being’. 

Regional Implications 

The Region of York Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed street names. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The Vaughan Development Planning Department has no objection with the proposed street 
names for the streets in approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-10V004, Phases 1B and 2.  
Should the Committee concur, the recommendation in this report can be approved. 
 
Attachments 

 
1. Location Map 
2. Approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-10V004, Phases 1B & 2 

 
Report prepared by: 
 
Jack McAllister, Senior GIS Technician, ext. 8209 
Carmela Marrelli, Senior Planner, ext. 8791 
Mauro Peverini, Manager of Development Planning, ext. 8407 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


